John Yardley

From:

Stephen Vintin <stevevintin@hotmail.com>

Sent:

15 May 2017 11:51

To: Subject: John Yardley
RE: Objection to Hunters Oak Farm Premises Licence Application

I give permission

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

From: John Yardley

Sent: 15 May 2017 10:19

To: Stephen Vintin (stevevintin@hotmail.com)

Subject: Objection to Hunters Oak Farm Premises Licence Application

Dear Sir

In relation to your request to withhold details of your address from the applicant we are only able to do this under exceptional circumstances which we do seem to apply in your case based on what you have said in your correspondence.

We would therefore ask that you provide authority for us to disclose your details or withdraw the objection.

By providing your details this will allow the licensing Authority under the regulations to send a formal written invitation by post to attend the hearing and a right to speak should you wish to do so.

Regards

John Yardley

John Yardley

From:

licensing

Sent:

02 May 2017 14:21

To:

'Stephen Vintin'

Subject:

RE: Objection to Application for Hunters Oak Farm License

Dear Mr Vintin

I have noted your comments, I have no details as to whether tickets have been sold or artists booked; as a licensing authority we would only concern ourselves with the actual application submitted to us at this stage.

Should the licence be refused that it an issue the organisers would have to deal with in an appropriate way to remain within the law.

This application will more than likely go before our licensing sub committee, which is made up of council members it would be expect that any councillor sitting on this committee would express a conflict of interest if they believed there was one or one was raised. I hope this will allay any concerns you may have in relation to your comments concerning the leader of the council.

Regards

John Yardley

From: Stephen Vintin [mailto:stevevintin@hotmail.com]

Sent: 28 April 2017 17:08

To: licensing

Subject: RE: Objection to Application for Hunters Oak Farm License

What I did not know at the time of my objection gives me great concern. Apparently the artists for the BEAT have been booked and tickets are being sold. Further to this I understand from a third party that the leader of the council is related to the applicant. Does this suggest that the applicant has inside knowledge as to the outcome of the application. This information on sales is on facebook. This further information should also form part of my objection. I must stress that the information regarding a relative is hearsay but think it should be investigated before any application is granted a license.

My Address is 1 Helvellyn Drive Burnley BB12 OTA

I would appreciate it if you did not forward my address to the applicant as a previous objection by me resulted in the applicant calling at my house. This would include passing it to the council leader.

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

From: licensing

Sent: 28 April 2017 15:43

To: Stephen Vintin

Subject: RE: Objection to Application for Hunters Oak Farm License

Hi Stephen

Thanks you for submitting your objection. Could you please let me have your address in order for an invite to be sent out to should there be a hearing.

Kind regards Lisa

From: Stephen Vintin [mailto:stevevintin@hotmail.com]

Sent: 28 April 2017 15:38

To: licensing

Subject: Objection to Application for Hunters Oak Farm License

Madam/Sir
I wish to formally object to the application for licence at:
Hunters Oak Farm
Ightenhill Park Lane
Burnley
Lancashire
BB12 ORW

My main reasons whilst not exhaustive would include

- Road Safety; On the grounds that the approach road is narrow and has no footpaths on either side. This
 Road is a dead end(only pedestrian and bridal access) beyond Helvellyn Drive and little traffic goes up or
 down that part of the lane unless it is for access to about 5 privately owned properties. Any sort of increased
 activity and possibly people parking would be a danger to other road users not associated with any of the
 events at the farm.
- Pedestrian Safety: This part of Park Lane is used extensively as a public right of way across the fields.
 Families with children do not have a pavement to walk on when approaching the farm (no pavement for about half a mile or more).
- 3. Horse rider safety: There are stables on the top part of the approach road and the whole way down is a designated bridal way.
- 4. Cyclist safety: This road and subsequent fields are a designated cycle way.
- 5. Greenway safety: This approach road is a designated green way entry to walks surrounding Gawthorpe Hall.
- 6. Wildlife disturbance: The area has resident owls, hawks. kestrels, woodpeckers and buntings. Badgers are present at a property on Ightenhill Park Lane.
- 7. The proximity of local residences (many with children) is unusually close and noise pollution would, I believe, be unacceptable.
- 8. We have venues available within the town and adjoining towns for the performance of live music dance and films, with many of these premises also providing access to alcohol and soft drinks and this venue offers little more.
- There has been extensive flooding in the approach to Padiham and Padiham itself and an further covering of ground soak would further exacerbate this problem.
- 10. The policing of the events is vague.

Once again whilst this list is not exhaustive and doesn't really address environmental impact such as litter, behaviour beyond the control of the venue owners, sewage, food and related vermin, I have tried to include as much detail as I am able. I have lived off Ightenhill Park Lane for more than 40 years and feel passionate about Burnley's rural preservation in all areas as it is gradually being eroded.

Stephen Roy Vintin

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

From:

ian kirk <ianfkirk@hotmail.co.uk>

Sent:

08 May 2017 15:55

To:

licensing

Subject:

Re: Hunters Oak. Objection

1

Dear Sir,

re the below licensing application, I object on the following grounds .

This is a rural part of town and thus a very quiet area. Allowing this application would increase the noise in the area and lead to public disturbance on each of the dates applied for.

The area of the application has very little vehicular access. Ightenhill Park Lane is a single track road once it has passed the Garden centre. The application would increase traffic flow causing additional danger to pedestrians on this popular walking route.

I note that the application for entertainment runs up to midnight. How would people be transported away from the area? There is no public transport anywhere near this area.

This would lead to people leaving the area via the local housing estate to get to Padiham road. This could possibly lead to anti social behaviour with people walking thorough a quiet area having consumed alcohol.

your faithfully

lan Kirk 11 Skiddaw Close, Ightenhill Burnley.

From: licensing <Licensing@burnley.gov.uk>

Sent: 05 May 2017 09:42 To: <u>ianfkirk@hotmail.co.uk</u> Subject: RE: Hunters Oak.

Dear Mr Kirk

Please find attached application for a premises licence at the above premises.

I can confirm that Environmental Health have been consulted as a Responsible Authority and any concerns have been addressed under Section D of the Licensing Objectives contained in the application.

Any objection should be submitted in writing to licensing@burnley.gov.uk by Wednesday 9th May 2017.

Kind regards

Lisa

From: ian kirk [mailto:ianfkirk@hotmail.co.uk]

Sent: 03 May 2017 19:33

To: licensing

Subject: Fw: Hunters Oak.

Subject: Hunters Oak.

Hi, I have just seen a licence application on Ightenhill Park Lane. Re Hunters Oak asking for the grant of a Premises Licence from 11am -11pm Monday to Sunday.

Is it possible to forward me the full application and the reasons why the Applicant is applying?

I have heard from a neighbour that they propose to hold Music Festivals of some sort?

Have any environmental enquiries been made re the possible noise disruption to the residents who live in the area. There was a previous music event on Cornfield Grove a while ago. The noise was awful and caused a nuisance.

Also the road is unsuitable for large amounts of traffic as it is single track after Park Lane Garden Centre.

regards

lan Kirk

11 Skiddaw Close Ightenhill Burnley.

From:

licensing

Sent:

03 May 2017 08:52 smith.david82@sky.com

To: Cc:

Lisa Tempest

Subject:

RE: Licensing for Hunters Oak Ltd

Dear Mr & Mrs Smith

I acknowledge receiving your objections to the application for Hunters Oak Farm.

Regards

John Yardley

From: smith.david82@sky.com [mailto:smith.david82@sky.com]

Sent: 02 May 2017 13:49

To: licensing

Subject: Licensing for Hunters Oak Ltd

I would like to state my objections to the licence being granted for Hunters Oak Ltd for the following reasons.

The area is a quiet residential area with a narrow road leading to the proposed area, there is no pavement available for pedestrians, and the road is narrow.

The road and area is not compatable with the large number of people and vehicle that would be attending.

There is no parking available for the amount of cars that may attend the festival.

The posibility of unaccepable levels of nuisance, litter and noise and disruption is high.

It would be difficult for Fire and Ambulace to attend the site

Mr & Mrs D Smith 2. Helvellyn Dive . Burnley. BB12 0TA



John Yardley

From:

smith.david82@sky.com

Sent:

02 May 2017 13:49

To:

licensing

Subject:

Licensing for Hunters Oak Ltd

I would like to state my objections to the licence being granted for Hunters Oak Ltd for the following reasons.

The area is a quiet residential area with a narrow road leading to the proposed area, there is no pavement available for pedestrians. and the road is narrow.

The road and area is not compatable with the large number of people and vehicle that would be attending

There is no parking available for the amount of cars that may attend the festival.

The posibility of unaccepable levels of nuisance, litter and noise and disruption is high.

It would be difficult for Fire and Ambulace to attend the site

Mr & Mrs D Smith 2. Helvellyn Dive . Burnley. BB12 0TA

| John Yardley | | |
|--|---|---|
| From: Sent: To: Subject: | Kate Coleman kacoleman2005@gmail.com 02 May 2017 16:17 licensing Re: [Junk released by User action] Hunters Oak limited | |
| Thank you. | | • |
| Our address is 87 lg | ntenhill Park Lane, BB120LL. | |
| Kind Regards | | |
| Sent from my iPhor | e | |
| > Dear Mrs Colema > I've attached a co council offices on P | t 14:35, licensing < Licensing@burnley.gov.uk > wrote: n py of the application, unfortunately plans cannot be scanned so you wo arker Lane should you wish to see these. rward your address to us as we may need to correspond with you. | ould need to attend the |
| > Regards > > John Yardley > | | |
| > Sent: 29 April 202 > To: licensing > Subject: [Junk rel > > Hi, we have receiventertainment lice happy with this ap increased traffic or a specialist resider enough disturbance | an [mailto:kacoleman2005@gmail.com] | r neighbours are not We would not want the nood especially as there is Hunters Oak Barn!! There nere! |

> Mrs Coleman

> Sent from my iPhone > <Hunters oak app (2).pdf>

From:

Steven Jackson <sjackson@southernslaw.co.uk>

Sent:

09 May 2017 15:57

To:

licensing

Subject:

FW: Licensing objection

Attachments:

saj - Objection to Application for a premises licence to be granted under the Licencing Act

2003.docx





Steven Jackson

sjackson@southernslaw.co.uk

www.southernslaw.co.uk

Mackenzie House, 66/68 Bank Parade, Burnley, BB11 1UB Telephone: 01282 422711 Fax: 01282 470320

Please be aware of cyber-crime. We will never notify you of a change of banking details by email, post or text message.

Before sending any money please speak to the Fee Earner dealing with your matter by calling the office telephone number, which you will obtain from any official letter headed correspondence we have previously sent to you. Please be alert to the fact that fraudulent communications could contain fake telephone numbers. Southerns Solicitors will not take any responsibility if money is transferred to fake bank accounts.

From: Steven Jackson Sent: 08 May 2017 22:13

To: 'phenderson@burnley.gov.uk'; 'ebarker@burnley.gov.uk'

Subject: Licensing objection

Good evening,

Please find attached our objection to the licensing application of Hunters Oak Limited.

Would you please acknowledge safe receipt?

Regards, Steve Jackson

Objection to Application for a premises licence to be granted under the Licencing Act 2003

Applicant

Hunters Oak Limited

Property

Hunters Oak Farm, Ightenhill Park Lane, Burnley, Lancashire BB12 ORW

Objectors

Steven Jackson and Laura Jackson of 164 Ightenhill Park Lane, Burnley BB12 OLS

General

The area in which the events are due to take place is a quiet, residential area. The Property (as defined above) is in close proximity to a number of densely populated housing estates. The local houses are predominantly occupied by people with young families and those that are retired. This is evidenced by the local amenities, which include several primary schools and nursery schools within walking distance, a large swing park, tennis courts and bowling green located on Ightenhill Park Lane. There are no nightclubs in the vicinity.

There is only one road which serves the Property. This road, particularly towards the Property itself, is generally quiet, currently with little road traffic and is very popular with walkers, children, cyclists, joggers, horse riders and dog walkers, as it is a scenic and quiet route down to the River Calder. There are large parts of the road which are narrow and/or do not have a pavement.

Crime and Disorder

There are likely to be a number of people who would attempt to enter an event such as this without tickets. The application of Hunters Oak Limited confirms that door staff will turn these people away. There is no discernible plan to deal with these people once they have been refused access to the event and this exposes the local properties and residents.

Having door staff and operating a zero tolerance drug policy misses the point. Last year there were over 1000 people that went to the Drop the Beat Festival. All those people would need to either walk or drive past a large number of residential properties. This exposes those properties to the potential of vandalism, theft or damage.

After the event has finished and the majority of festival goers are likely to leave on foot. This will lead them, the majority of whom will be under the influence of alcohol or drugs, straight into a residential area. With only one exit route, this will expose the area and residents to the risk of vandalism, noise pollution, theft, and general anti-social behaviours. It will cause a significant nuisance and disturbance to residents, particularly the young children in the area and some of the older residents who are unwell and vulnerable.

Public Safety

The period leading up to any events being carried on at the Property will inevitably require many large vehicles coming to, and from, the Property – to set up the stages, music, toilets, catering, bar facilities etc. The road over which the vehicles will need to drive to gain access to the Property is not fit for this amount of traffic. At points it is very narrow, with no pavements. It is very popular with children, walkers, runners, dog walkers, horse riders and elderly people as it leads to the River Calder. It will present, for a number of days, a real public safety problem for the area and a risk of serious injury to pedestrians.

On the day of the event there are likely to be hundreds of cars/taxis going to and from the Property. There is only one way in and one way out of the Property – along Ightenhill Park Lane. The road towards the entrance to the Property is narrow and steep with a number of blind corners. There is a far higher risk of traffic collisions, than on most roads.

Leading up to and during any event itself, the high volume of traffic on such a narrow entry and exit route creates a significant potential for accidents and blockages.

The use of the road by the general public on the days leading up to and on any event itself will be severely restricted – especially on the areas where there is no footpath. We have two small children (aged 3 and 4) and we will not be able to take them off our premises for fear of a serious accident due to the volume of traffic.

Hunters Oak Limited suggest that a traffic plan will be operated on the day of the event where there are more than 350 people expected to attend. The only road to gain access to and egress from the Property is not fit to deal with any significant increase in traffic, even for smaller events. Furthermore, the use of a traffic plan does not address the real issues, which will manifest themselves slightly further away from the Property on the steep section of road with blind corners and also the sections without footpaths and with children living near to them.

Public Nuisance

On the day of any event there are likely to be hundreds of cars/taxis going to and from the Property. There is only one way in and one way out of the Property – along Igtenhill Park Lane. These vehicles will cause a public nuisance as they will effectively stop the road from being used by anyone other than those attending the event. There is no evidence within the application of car parking facilities being made available and there is very little nearby space available for parking. This is almost certainly going to lead to people parking their cars inappropriately, blocking up the road and restricting access of local residents to their own properties.

After the event has finished there will be hundreds (or thousands depending on its popularity) of people walking and driving away from the events. This will almost certainly affect the local residents and could be very distressing for children and the infirm.

Many of the properties fronting on to Ightenhill Park Lane do not have boundary walls or fences and leads to a feeling of being more exposed to trespassers or intruders.

There is a large section of the application of Hunters Oak Limited dealing with noise pollution. Whatever precautions are taken with regards to the amount of noise produced by the sound systems these will not mean that no noise will emanate from the event. During the events the noise

pollution will be significant. The event will be taking place in a quiet residential area that is not used to this type of disturbance. There is no nightlife currently in the area and the amplified noise from the sound system on an outdoor event will carry far afield. Given that the area is densely populated, this will have a significant and negative impact on a disproportionately large number of people.

The local residents will be exposed to littering from the attendees of the event – be that the plastic glasses they will be serving drinks in, the sealed containers they can sell to attendees to take off site, food wrappers or other general detritus.

Children being exposed to Harm

There are a large number of families with young children in the area. The children will be exposed to harm in the following ways:

- the potential for serious accidents due to the massively increased volume of traffic both on the day of the event(s) and the days/weeks leading up to them;
- by the large number of intoxicated people that will be passing through the area both before and after the event;
- potential exposure to alcohol and drugs

Other matters

We are not aware of any planning application having been approved for use of the Property for anything other than agricultural use.

From:

Dan H <daniel.hindsley@hotmail.co.uk>

Sent:

08 May 2017 20:28

To:

licensing

Subject:

Objection against Hunters Oak Limited application in Ightenhill.

Attachments:

20170503_114202.jpg

FAO The Licensing Officer,

We are writing to object against the application attached. Our main concerns are their proximity to our housing estate, the noise, antisocial behaviour and increased traffic such events and an alcohol license are likely to generate. In the summer our children often sleep with the upstairs windows open and noise carries easily across the fields. Ightenhill park lane is a quiet lane used for family walks which would suffer from increased traffic and indeed would be dangerous due to the blind bends. We believe that granting this license would be detrimental to the local community.

Yours Faithfully

Mr and Mrs Hindsley 6 Skiddaw Close Burnley Bb12 0LU

Get Outlook for Android

From:

Martin <martinh2007@btconnect.com>

Sent:

08 May 2017 20:56

To:

licensing

Subject:

Application for Alcohol license at Hunters Oak Farm Burnley

Dear Sir/Madam

I am writing to object against the recent application for an alcohol licence at Hunter Oak Farm Burnley

As a local resident in the area i strongly object on the following grounds

This is a residential area

Grave concerns over anti social behaviour Loud music and noise Access to the area down a narrow country lane Large number of visitors coming into the area with no easy access route Amount of rubbish and litter left behind Lack of suitable of parking

The area above raise concerns over public safety and anti social behaviour as well as environmental concerns

Regards

Martin Hollingsworth North Barn, Ightenhill Park Lane

Sent from my iPad

From:

valatfaustina <valatfaustina@gmail.com>

Sent:

08 May 2017 21:47

To:

licensing

Subject:

Hunters oak farm

I object to this application on the grounds of increased traffic down a single track rural lane. No passing places. Safety of children, horses, dogs, cats. Dead end road with no through access. No parking. Increased noise pollution. Vulnerable young adults in neighbouring building. Disturbance to natural population of wildlife.

Not in keeping with the demographics of this area.

Would the applicants be prepared to collect all the litter that their customers generate? If not, who will and at what cost to the council.

Will the council be prepared to put speed humps in place down this residential rural lane? Consider disturbance to the pipistrel bat population and tawny owls.

Yours sincerely

V Anderson Faustina House Ightenhill Park Lane

Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone.

From:

Richard Crossley < Richard. Crossley@mouchel.com>

Sent:

08 May 2017 20:22

To:

licensing

Cc:

Sandra Crossley; Richard J CROSSLEY

Subject:

Hunters Oak Farm, Ightenhill Park Lane, Bunely

Attachments:

Hunters Oak Farm.doc



Please find attached a letter of objection sent by wife and I in respect of the alcohol and music license application for Hunters Oak Farm.

Kind regards

Richard Crossley

Senior Technical Director

Mouchel I St John's House, Queen Street, Manchester, M2 5JB M: 07867 327808 | www.mouchel.com

Connect with us I follow us on LinkedIn I like us on Facebook I follow us on Twitter I follow us on Google+ Our values are enthusiastic, collaborative and forward-thinking

Mouchel Limited I Registered in England No. 1686040 Registered Office: WSP House, 70 Chancery Lane, London, WC2A 1AF Part of WSP Global Inc.

Mouchel Limited I Registered in England No. 1686040 Registered Office: WSP House, 70 Chancery Lane, London, Wc2A 1AF Part of WSP Global Inc. Confidential This message, including any document or file attached, is intended only for the addressee and may contain privileged and/or confidential information. Any other person is strictly prohibited from reading, using, disclosing or copying this message. If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender and delete the message. Thank you.

5 Skiddaw Close Burnley Lancashire BB120LU 8th May 2017

The Licensing Officer

Burnley Borough Council

Dear Sir

. ...

Hunters Oak Farm, Ightenhill Park Lane, Burnley

We wish to register our objection to the Licensing Application for Hunters Oak Farm, Ightenhill. It is our understanding that the current license application relates to both the sale of alcohol and the performing of music and that the applicant is seeking a license for one event per annum for more than 350 patrons and seven events per annum for less than 350 patrons. Furthermore, it is our understanding that, if approved, the license application could permit one per annum for up to 5,000 patrons.

The grounds of our objection are two-fold:

Public Nuisance

Events of this nature will lead to excessive noise which will impact on residents living in the vicinity of the application site. Furthermore, this noise could have an adverse impact on wildlife in the area. In the immediate vicinity of the application site we have on numerous occasions observed red deer, weasels and hen harriers together with more common animals and birds. We have significant concerns that the disturbance arising from noise generated by events at Hunters Oak Farm could lead to some of these rarer species abandoning the area.

In addition to the nuisance caused by noise, the events permitted by the license application would lead to excessive volumes of traffic using Ightenhill Park Lane to access the site. Such traffic relates to the patrons of the events plus deliveries for and the setting up and breaking down of the events together with staff in attendance at the events. The more northerly section of Ightenhill Park Lane, which would need to be used to access Hunters Oak Farm, is narrow and has very restricted forward visibility; has no footways; and is extremely well used by walkers, runners, cyclists and horse riders.

Public Safety

For the reasons stated above, we consider that the traffic generated by the events permitted by the license would lead to significant road safety risks on Ightenhill Park Lane.

We would urge you to refuse the license applied for and we look forward to being advised of the outcome of the application.

Yours faithfully

Richard and Sandra Crossley

Richard and Sandra Crossley

Licensing dept

Parker Street Burnley 8/5/17 Jim Cowell 89 Ightenhill Burnley



I am writing in opposition to the proposed granting of a drinks licence applied for by Hunters Oak ltd, which asks for a one-day yearly event but also for other events throughout the year. Ightenhill Lane is a place where numerous families take walks with their children, one of the few remaining places in Burnley for that to happen.

There are young children living on the lane and many grandchildren come visiting. There are also many old people! The traffic including many more commercial vehicles would be an added hazard that you must consider. So whoever .is intimately responsible must be made accountable if something that has been warned against ,occurs.

Environmentally it would be a disaster not only for the area, where species of flowers and other flora that have not been seen in decades are again flourishing, but also for the wildlife.

Whatever they say there is going to be a litter problem, not only in the fields and river but also along the whole of Park Lane

And also a problem with noise, which will also affect the whole of Park Lane

Ightenhill generates vast amounts of money through council tax and this proposal if passed threatens that lucrative source of income. Think very carefully as gaining a small amount of income may lose you a much larger amount. I'm sure the residents of Ightenhill are on safe ground with this!

Nobody seems to know exactly the numbers of people involved but where are they going to Park. They'll finish up outside people's homes creating anarchy.

Finally I reiterate what I said earlier. If passed the person or persons responsible must take the full blame for anything that goes wrong. The council could finish up with more lawsuits on their hands than any before in the town's history.!

licencing



132 Ightenhill Park Lane, Burnley, Lancs, BB12 0LL 7th May 2017

To Burnley Borough Council Licensing Unit,

I write regarding the application for a Premise License at Hunters Oak Farm, Ightenhill Park lane, BB12 0RW, and ask that you take note of the following objections when considering the application.

Use of the lane by walkers, cyclists and horse riders:

The Burnley Way runs along Ightenhill Park Lane. It is also used as a link route to the Pendle Way and the Lancashire Witches Way. As such it is used by many walkers as well as those from the local community to gain access to the immediate countryside. The lower part of the lane is a dead end, is steep, narrow, and without passing places or footpaths. Furthermore the lane is a designated Cycle Route and Bridle Way with a Stud Farm part way down. It also provides the only access to a pedestrian crossing of the River Calder between Burnley and Padiham. Increased vehicular use associated with the application would prove hazardous to those who use the lane for dog walking, family strolls, recreational walking, cycling and horse riding.

Proximity to Hagg Wood:

This is a quiet, rural area unsuitable for outdoor music events and provision of alcohol. Hagg Wood is close by, the noise and activity associate with such events would be detrimental to the wildlife there, (I know that wild deer have been seen in the woods), and feel that the Woodland Trust who manage the wood, ought to be made aware of the proposals.

I trust that these comments will be given their due weight during deliberations on the application.

Yours faithfully,

2.1. Gaust

Mr A I Gant

01st May 2017

170 Ightenhill Park Lane

Burnley

BB12 OLT



Re: Application for a Premises Licence, Hunters Oak Farm, Ightenhill Park Lane, Burnley, BB12 ORW

Dear Sirs

I wish to object to the above application being granted on the following grounds:

<u>GENERAL</u>: The proposed site is Green Belt farmland adjacent to the River Calder and the well known Stepping Stones Bridge. The area is known for its abundance of wildlife, including Birds, Ducks, Geese, Owls and Deer.

This area is very popular with people of all ages for walking and other recreational purposes.

<u>The Prevention of Crime and Disorder:</u> The proposed site can only be accessed via Ightenhill Park Lane which is a quiet residential area of mainly detached family housing. There is no street lighting at the lower end of the Ightenhill Park Lane. There are two Garden Centres currently situated on the Lane along with Riding Stables which have been the target for theft on numerous occasions.

Litter is a constant problem due to the actions of non-resident users of the Lane and 'Litter Picking' is regularly undertaken by local residents on some stretches of the Lane. Grass verge maintenance and flower planting is also regularly undertaken with assistance of Ightenhill Parish Council.

There are issues with young people using the adjacent woodland and secluded areas for anti-social behaviour and recently the local newspaper reported the killing and butchering of wild Deer further west of the proposed site. Alcohol related instances of public nuisance would be expected to increase due to the very nature of the proposed events and the licencing hours requested in the application. Alcohol is a major factor in relation to public order offences and in some instances could eventually lead into potential damage to buildings and property in the area, especially when the proposed event has ended and attendees exit the site. I would also point out that the Emergency Services frequently have to make visits to the adjacent Hunters Oak Barn facility which has given local residents cause for alarm over recent months.

<u>Public Safety:</u> Access to the prosed site is via Ightenhill Park Lane, a quiet residential area. There is no Street Lighting on the lower end of the Lane and no Footpaths from the Stables entrance to the proposed site (approx 500mtrs)

Ightenhill Park Lane is a well used Cycle Route and Bridleway, used extensively by cyclists and horse riders from far and wide. The Lane is also well used by Joggers, Organised Walking Groups and individuals and has access to public footpaths leading to other local areas which are regularly used. Ightenhill Park Lane is very narrow in parts, especially the lower part of the Lane which in some places is only 4mtrs wide. The Lane is very steep with curves creating blind spots and the speed of some vehicles (and cyclists) on this stretch as always been a concern for residents and visitors along

with the Parish Council. Should this application be granted, the increase in vehicle activity and heavy footfall expected attending the venture would be far and above what the Lane and surrounding area is capable of supporting without endangering peoples lives and the local environment.

I trust all the above points will be taken into consideration when the application is finally discussed by the Licencing Authority.

Yours sincerely

Stuart G Wilson

02 May 2017

To:

The Principal Licensing Officer Burnley Borough Council Licensing Unit 1st Floor Parker Lane Burnley BB11 2BY

Dear Sir or Madam:

Re: Application for a License at Hunters Oak Farm

I wish to formally object to the application for a Premises Licence at:

Hunters Oak Farm Ightenhill Park Lane Burnley BB12 0RW

It is my opinion that the premises are unsuited as an entertainment venue and for the sale of alcohol. The principal reasons for my objection are as follows:

1. Public Safety

The premises are located at the lower end of Ightenhill Park Lane, around one and a quarter to one and a half miles from its junction with Padiham Road. The last street light is located 3/4 mile from that junction and beyond that point the road becomes a narrow lane, is unlit, has no footway, is only a single lane in width and has bends with restricted visibility. The lane leads to a bridleway, the River Calder Greenway and to a network of footpaths. It is extensively used by walkers, cyclists and horse riders, including families with young children. The volume of traffic approaching and leaving events at Hunters Oak would present a significant risk to their safety. Two-way traffic would be virtually impossible and would further increase the risk to other road users.

Parking provision is not clarified in the application. Parking of cars on the narrow approach would further exacerbate the risks.

Attendees leaving the events on foot late at night, in the dark and without street lights would be at risk from vehicles leaving at the same time, particularly where the consumption of alcohol may be involved.

2. Public Nuisance

Ightenhill Park Lane passes through a relatively quiet residential area. It is also approached from Padiham Road via Lakeland Way - itself running through residential areas - and by various footpaths through quiet housing between Padiham Road and Ightenhill Park Lane.

The proposed use of the premises will lead to a very significant increase in both vehicular and pedestrian traffic on event days. As the proposal would allow "public access" to the premises until midnight, it is inevitable that there will be noise nuisance along the length of Ightenhill Park Lane and on Lakeland Way into the early hours of the morning as people leave. It is also inevitable the there will be noise nuisance from pedestrians in high spirits leaving both via the roads and footpaths through areas of housing.

Music and noise from the premises is also highly likely to be audible and cause disturbance in areas of housing close to the site and as far away as Higham and Fence.



3. Crime and Disorder

There is a high probability of litter and the potential for anti-social behaviour and vandalism from a small but significant percentage of attendees leaving on foot and possibly under the influence of alcohol, passing through residential areas. It should be noted that the application makes reference to the sale of alcohol for consumption off the premises which almost certainly means that bottles, cans or other containers will be discarded by attendees making their way home on foot.

4. Environmental Concerns

The area covered by and adjacent to the premises, including Hagg Wood and the River Calder, has a wide variety of wildlife including many species of bird such as owls, buzzards, kestrels, geese, curlews, kingfishers and more, and mammals including roe deer and badgers. I am concerned about their likely disturbance caused by the number of people, noise, litter and possible pollution.

5. Other Issues

As a further issue, which perhaps falls within the boundaries of Public Safety, Nuisance and Protection of Children, you may be aware that the premises for which the application has been made partially surrounds Hunters Oak Barn which, I believe, is currently in use as a residential home for vulnerable young people. The potential effects on these should be a concern.

I am aware that there is a great deal of opposition to this application from the vast majority of residents on and in the area around Park Lane who will be affected. I hope you will agree the relevance of the reasons for my objection and that you will consider them carefully when considering the application.

Yours faithfully,

Stuart Chattle.

1 Yewbarrow Close Burnley BB12 0TB

Tel: 01282 426482



172 Ightenhill Park Lane Burnley Lancashire BB12 0LT

28th April 2017

1

Burnley Borough Council Licensing Unit 1st Floor Parker Lane Offices Parker Lane Burnley, BB11 2DT

Dear Sirs

Re- Application for a Premises Licence at Hunters Oak Limited, Hunters Oak Farm, Ightenhill Park Lane Burnley BB12 0RW

I am writing to object to the above Premises Licence on the following grounds:-

The access to Hunters Oak Farm is approached along Ightenhill Park Lane where, between house numbers 97 - 160, the road narrows considerably and this makes it difficult for two vehicles to pass in opposing directions. More importantly, there are no pavements on this stretch of the road for pedestrians to walk safely. Also there is only a single pavement between house numbers 160 - 176, and after 176 there are no pavements at all on either side of the road leading down to Hunters Oak Farm.

I consider this to be a major safety issue for pedestrians and cyclists, bearing in mind the increased traffic and footfall that would be inevitable if this Licence was granted.

I would like to point out that not only would the traffic be increased on event days with taxis, mini buses and visiting vehicles, but there would also be an increase in traffic on the days/weeks prior and following such events to enable erecting/dismantling of the marquees, sound equipment, catering and toilet facilities plus all the auxiliary equipment needed for such large scale events.

I hope you seriously take into consideration the above comments and dismiss the application for such a Licence at Hunters Oak Farm.

Yours faithfully

Stephen Alan Harrison



176 Ightenhill Park Lane

Burnley

BB12 OLT

30th April 2017



Burnley Borough Council Licencing Unit

1st Floor Parker Lane Offices

Parker Lane

Burnley

BB11 2DT

Dear Sir/Madam,

RE:- Application for Premises Licence for Hunters Oak Farm, Ightenhill Park Lane, BB12 ORW.

We would like to lodge objections to the proposal to allow regulated entertainment and the sale of alcohol on the above site for the following reasons.

Access to the site is via a single track road and as such would raise health and safety concerns. The only access into the site is through residential areas and a large family estate area. The potential risks from sudden increases in traffic levels to a quiet area are high. The residents from the local area both adults, children and pets would be at significant increased risk given that anticipated numbers accessing the site would be anywhere between 350-5000.

The area and lane is well used by local residents, including young children who walk daily down this narrow lane. There are already existing issues with the speed at which some vehicles exit and enter this lane.

In addition there is a refuge for vulnerable and abused women neighbouring the property at Hunters Oak Barn, access to which is required 24/7 by the police and ambulance services.

We also have concerns regarding the security offered at the site and also how the marshalling of large amounts people and vehicles will enable order to be maintained. In particular, why such a site would be chosen for a venue of this nature, when there are other larger alternatives better suited, having better access and infrastructure ie. Townley

The site is within greenbelt land. A public right of way exists across the land known as Hunters Oak Farm. Are the public to be refused access during these events? The local wood(Hagg Wood) opposite the site being owned and protected by the Woodland Trust. The area is a natural paradise for local wildlife and of agricultural interest. A large event of this nature would increase litter pollution to the natural environment.

Directly adjacent to the proposed site is an equestrian centre with its stabling for several horses. Anticipated noise and traffic through the site would have a detrimental effect on the wellbeing and nature of the horses, leading to potential risk to riders if the horses become unsettled or spooked. How is the riding centre to continue exercising its horses during these events? will they be confined quarters?

There are also other businesses likely to be affected by such events, a commercial garden centre, a public garden centre, both of which would suffer loss of business whilst such events were in progress.

All the above is before we look at the noise pollution, light pollution and touch on the security and anti-social behavioural issues that communities experience around the sale of alcohol.

We understand that over 350 tickets have already been sold online for this event before the licence has been approved. Should this be the case, when and how was approval passed or granted without notification to local residents?

Notification signs posted for this event are minimal and suggest this is a "back door" operation, where permission is granted before residents have a chance to object.

We sincerely hope that the licence and permissions for such uses will not be granted or revoked. This is not a viable site for such activities and we hope that common sense will prevail in this matter.

Yours faithfully

Local Resident

14 /a White

Mr & Mrs K Boden 1 Clynders Cottages Ightenhill Park Lane Burnley Lanc,s BB120RW 02/05/2017



Dear Sir

We are writing to object to a licence being granted for (Hunters Oak Farm, Ightenhill Park Lane Burnley)

There are a few reasons:-

- 1. The road as you can see on the plans is only narrow & 350 people as the planned application is for, to drive or walk to is cause for concern. We already have a problem with taxis that speed up & down to Hunters Oak Barn daily, also there are ambulances & police vehicles driving down at all hours. There are lots of people, walkers, ramblers & children who walk regulary down the lane, once again this is cause for concern as there would be lots traffic. The traffic is not acceptable it would only be a matter of time before accidents occur. There is a blind brow coming up the hill & on several occasions there have been near missus.
- 2. The noise is another issue:-Last year a Rave was allowed across the adjoining fields to Ightenhill. The noise from that was disturbing all day & into the evening. Plans for one larger & seven added occasions is not in the public or residents interest. There would be lots of noise from these events & as people are leaving with alcohol inside them, this would be cause for concern for the residents in the area.
- 3. Litter is also a concern:People will also take cans which will be scattered everywhere once empty.
 Plastic containers will be dropped. Wrappings from food will also be left.
 This is a problem now, myself & other residents keep the lane clean.
 350 peoples litter will be another issue & cause for concern.

I hope you will take into account all concerns mentioned.

Thank-you

Your Sincerly Mr & Mrs K Boden

Mrs A Boda



91 Ightenhill Park Lane

Burnley

BB120LL



Dear Sirs,

Hunters Oak Ltd, Hunters Oak Farm, Burnley.

I am writing register my objection to the proposed granting of a premises licence under section 17 of the Licensing Act 2003 at Hunters Oak Farm, Ightenhill Park Lane, Burnley. My main objections are disturbance, nuisance, environmental impact, public safety and anti social behaviour.

The only access to this site is from Park Lane, which is of restricted width and is a dead end. This will cause traffic problems along the length of the lane and will inevitably cause nuisance to the residents. A traffic plan that just applies to the car parking area will prove futile.

It is noticeable that taxis visiting Hunters Oak Barn do not respect the speed limit, why would we expect the Hunters Oak to comply? Many families with children use the Lane to get to the River Calder, Padiham and the 'Bluebell Wood', their walk will be made increasingly dangerous with any large increase in traffic – not just the people attending the events but the larger vehicles delivering food and alcohol. The lane is used frequently by cyclists and mountain bikers

There will be an environmental impact, there have always been ground nesting birds in the area – skylarks and lapwings. No matter how good the intentions are, there will be a litter problem, plastic plates and glasses will be left on the land and could possibly end up in the river which is now cleaner than it has been for many years. Policing a zero tolerance drugs policy is not as easy as just flagging up such a policy as has been shown by the unfortunate deaths that occurred at a Lake District festival in recent years.

I would urge the authorities to refuse the application.

Yours Sincerely

MICHAEL E. COOKE

Tich & Cole

01st May 2017

168 Ightenhill Park Lane

Burnley

BB12 OLT

OS MAY 2017



Ref: Application for a Premises Licence, Hunters Oak Farm, Birnley BB12 ORW

Dear Sirs

I wish to object to the above application on the following grounds:

<u>Prevention of Crime and Disorder</u>: The proposed site can only be accessed by Ightenhill Park Lane which is in a residential area with family sized dwellings, Garden Centres and Riding Stables, both the latter with frequent large vehicles visiting the sites.

The influx of large numbers of young people visiting the proposed site were alcohol is served could have a severe impact on the area, with possible damage, noise and disruption to gardens and properties, especially on arrival and late night departure.

Litter is a constant problem and with the high numbers of visitors advised on the application, this current problem will only get worse.

The adjacent woodland is often used by young people for illegal camping and again this could get worse if visitors think they could camp overnight. Anti-social behaviour usually starts were alcohol and large numbers of young people gather and the thought of high numbers of visitors leaving the site late at night is a major worry for myself and most other residents. Surely there must be other more suitable sites in the town were activities such as the ones proposed could be held that would have the access and car parking to cope with such numbers.

<u>Public Safety</u>: Ightenhill Park Lane is a residential area of family sized houses. There are no footpaths for the final 800mtrs of the Lane and no Street Lighting on the lower part. The Lane is used predominantly by residents, visitors to the Garden Centres and Stables. Walkers, joggers, cyclists and horse riders constantly use the Lane and it's a wonder that no one has been killed or seriously injured. Taxis are a common site coming and going to the Hunters Oak Barn at the bottom of the Lane. The Lane is quite dangerous at times especially with speeding vehicles. Walkers and riders have to be especially aware of this threat at all times. Car Parking on the Lane is not practical and the site in question is mainly sloping fields were parking would be difficult at any time of the year. Should public transport or shuttle bus be mentioned as an option to private vehicles, the Lane is not suitable for this mode of transport due to the steep incline, narrow width and dangerous bends. Large numbers of visitors on foot would be detrimental to both open plan private properties and the area in general.

Yours sincerely

Mrs B Wharton

Barbara whaten

1

Petition to refuse licensing application – additional information

We wish the following facts to be taken into consideration regarding the planning application for a Drop the Beat music festival and related events at Hunter's Oak Farm, Ightenhill Park Lane, on 24th June 2017.

1. Prevention of crime and disorder.

- 1.1. Ightenhill Park Lane and its vicinity is a quiet, residential area with a number of desirable properties. It has, from time to time, been a target of criminals, but an influx of up to 5,000 people at an all day event, with alcohol and the possibility of drugs being freely available, leaves residents concerned for both themselves and their property.
- 1.2. The application implies that there may be up to seven events in the planning stage.

2. Public safety.

- 2.1. Ightenhill Park Lane is a narrow road, with only one access route to its lower end, where the proposed festival would take place. There are no pavements available for pedestrians from approximately 200 yards beyond Helvellyn Drive, at which point the road narrows considerably, and no street lighting.
- 2.2 The lane is a popular access route to areas of countryside that are frequently used by both families and walking groups.
- 2.3. There are also riding stables, with several horses, next to the proposed site. Horses and their riders use the lane and the adjacent housing developments on a daily basis.
- 2.4. We note that Ightenhill Park Lane is designated a highway as far as the river at its lower extremity. However, the road ends at a gate, stile and field, well before the river, and is unmade beyond the gate. We would urge you to visit the site and see for yourselves how inappropriate the term highway is.

3. The prevention of public nuisance.

- 3.1 .Although the license application indicates an 11pm finish, we estimate at least 2 hours would be required to disperse a crowd of 5,000 people, many of them under the influence of various stimulants. If these attendees were on foot, it is entirely possible that they would disperse via various routes through the residential area. The prospect of unacceptable levels of litter, and possible vandalism, would seem inevitable. If attendees were to drive away using motor vehicles the noise and general disruption would be unacceptable.
- 3.2 .Noise pollution is expected from the festival. It is proposed that a "noise co-ordinator" be appointed (by whom?) and a mobile telephone number be provided for complaints. How would this telephone number be advertised?
- 3.3. The Licensing Application suggests use of the **Event Safety Advisory Group**, "so long as said group are in existence in the area".

4. The protection of children from harm.

- 4.1. The Bovis development of homes of homes in the area was built around the late 1970's and early 80's. The initial residents having moved on to some extent, the area is becoming popular again with families, and several young children now live in the area.
- 4.2. Attendees of the festival may not be screened for age, and, therefore, control of alcohol and other stimulants will be a difficult task.

4.3. At the bottom of the lane is a residential home for young people with behavioural problems. Ambulances and police vehicles are known to visit several times a week. We would urge you to consider how this festival might impact on their safety and wellbeing.

Wildlife

In addition to these points we urge you to consider that the area hosts many species of wildlife in their natural habitat, that the area is, we believe, greenbelt, and the residential areas nearby are quiet, peaceful, and semi-rural.

Furthermore, although permission has not yet been granted, tickets have been on sale since 28th March, artists have been booked and the event has been extensively promoted on Facebook.

The only indication local residents have had is a single sheet notice on the gate of a field on Ightenhill Park Lane, spotted by a very observant dog walker!

We hope that the accompanying petition, and individual letters from nearby residents, will demonstrate the strength of feeling against this event, and that you will give our objections the greatest consideration.

On behalf of petitioners listed



Petition to refuse licensing application

| Petition summary and Objection background BB12 0R | Objection to licensing application for "Drop the Beat" music festival at Hunter's Oak Farm, Ightenhill Park Lane, Burnley BB12 0RW, on 24th June 2017 and subsequent smaller music and film events during the year. |
|---|---|
| Action petitioned for Beat mus disorder; attached | We, the undersigned, are concerned citizens who urge our leaders to act now to deny permission for the above Drop the Beat music festival. We believe that the licensing objectives have been undermined, which are: 1. Prevention of crime and disorder; 2. Public safety; 3. The prevention of public nuisance; 4. The protection of children from harm. Further details are attached for your consideration. |

| Printed Name | Signature | Address | | | Comment | | Date | |
|--------------|----------------|---------|--------------------|-------|---------|--------------|----------|---|
| D. LEGGETT | () Lyngth | 17 HE | 17 HELVELLYN DRIVE | DAINE | SEE | SEE ATTACHED | 28.4-17 | ~ |
| F. Musingan | F. Thurs of | \$ | 1 | , | • | ٠ | 7.4.80 | ^ |
| LOTXIG. 2 | (d. wo) | 9 | -, | 1 | 1, | ٢ | 29.04.17 | |
| P. DOYLE | P. Doylo | - 52 | Scapell close | 20 | 2 | 5 | 28.04.17 | ~ |
| Notocion | Alice ing Land | ユ | H HELWELLIN | Jk. | - | - | 28.4.17 | 1 |
| 1. Minhor | S. R. WASTIN | 7 | Helvellun Prive | DAINE | 11 | 1.1 | | |
| M PARKER | Mode | 3 WE | 3 WELVELLYND SR | S CA | 11 | 11 | 18-4-17 | - |
| D.J. PAKKT | D. Pene |)) | , , | // |) |)) | 11.7.92 | |
| Julie Viatia | J. Vintin | # 1 | I, HELVELLTALDR | (DR. | ٤ | 5 | = | |
| M. Chause | Marches | Laga J | exemberson ass | 226 | 5 | 3 | 28-4-17 | 7 |
| STUART TEE | galet | (/en | /enbourn dese | Pose | | 3 | 28/6/17. | |
| |) | | | | | | | |

| Printed Name | Signature | Address | Comment | Date |
|----------------------|--------------------|---------------------------------|---------|-------------|
| PALKEENAN (| South | 7 HELVELLYNDRIVE | // | 78/Apil/18C |
| ANDREW SITITH | D. Smill | 162 I MILL PARKLANE | | 29/4/T |
| CARO- DUCKUDETH | V' | Suckuser Di 13 HELVELLYN DRIVE. | | 30/4/17 |
| BRIAND ULICOCOLY | 3 Quelan | It is they suggested | | |
| BRYDN PICKLES | Blob | 11 HELVELLYND BRIDG | | 3.412 |
| NIGO CATABLEST N | 12 9 24 | 9 HELLIGHTADRIUM | | 30.(4/17 |
| AND DATHERS | ACBOURDS Oug | 2 KELLETEN DRIVE | | 30 4 (1) |
| NANCY Knowles | | 2 YEURARROW CLOSE | | 30/4/17 |
| PETER WHITEHARD | adlas | 7 YEWISARROW CLOSS | | |
| DAVID SMITE | D582 | 2 HECVEUN DRIVE | | 30/4/5 |
| JILLIAN PENTIREUSMIN | , July Factor Smud | 3 YEW BARROW CLOSE | | 1/5/17 |
| A SMITH | ST ST | 3 Yeulagreen Close | | 1-10-1 |
| SAWILSON | A MM TO | 170 JEHTENHIL ARK LANE | | 01/20/10 |
| S. HARRISON | GIMES | 10 Arundel close | | 1.5.17 |
| J. HARRISON | Manhade | 0 0 11 | | - |
| O Perter | to perke | 24 Lingmoor Drive | | 11 |

| Printed Name | Signature | Address | Comment | Date |
|-----------------|--------------|---------------------------|---------|-----------|
| HILMSY SMCK | 14- Jack | 8 KIRKITEL DR. BODSHT | | 1-05-2017 |
| Brun Smithes | OM | 174 Ighten hill park love | | 1-05-17 |
| Rochel Smithers | Shir | 174 gaterhill Pak Lano | | 1.5.14 |
| Margaret Stang | men Brown | 178 5 | 3 | ベノジュ |
| OB | Jak Jak | BAIMSELL HOBE | | [.S.] |
| Lee Ochinson | Le Chin | Wesley Grove | 2 | 1.5.17 |
| KEN BODIEN | KBolm | 1 Chrolin Colbaga. | 3 | 1.5.17 |
| Susan Hasir | Phylosk. | 2 Chynders Corrage | 3 | 75 |
| SUSAN SWITT | S. Smy | 2. Helvelly Drue | 1 (| 41-5-1 |
| Harageof War | y Maria | XI 99. Ighthand Porthane | 4. | 2.5.12 |
| Wen WAIGH | Minde | / // | 5 | |
| T. Hindslan | 14. vol 2001 | 6 Skinden C | | 7.5.17 |
| C. Harris | | St Curbia Day, By | 0 | 2.5.17. |
| Rita books | 200 | 91. RARKLANE BLY | ٥ | 1.1 |
| Lean Barlinta | | 130 ISHTENHUREW. | S | 2.5 17. |
| Allen Gout | A. Goust | 132 Iduten hill Park Lane | \$ ** | 2/5/17 |
| _ | - | つ | | |

| Printed Name | Signature | Address | Comment | Date |
|----------------|-------------------------------|-------------------------------|--------------|-----------|
| June Gotte | Der Association of the second | 12 SCAFELL CL Bley DERU PTION | DLEU PTION | 7/5/17 |
| M. FAASEN | Med. |) " " # | DISTRY / Me- | 2-5-0 |
| 5. HARCACALES | Shtogreams | 15Helvellyn Dr. Bly. | See Attached | 41817 |
| D. HAIRCREAMES | DA DA | 11 | 1.1 | 4-5-17 |
| T. MYCHELL | Ly Suitell | 19 LELVELLYN DRING. BLY. | As allerted | 4-5-17 |
| J. Mitchell | Jean Mitchell | יי א אי אי | 11 10 | 45.17 |
| Grand Smeth | O Swipe | 162 IGHTER-HILL PARK | See attached | 1-1.50.+1 |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |

From: Sent: Councillor Tom Porter 05 May 2017 09:06

To:

licensing

Subject:

Fwd: Hunters Oak Farm

Sent from my iPad

Begin forwarded message:

From: <<u>TPorter@burnley.gov.uk</u>>
Date: 5 May 2017 at 08:45:47 BST
To: <<u>ICarmichael@burnley.gov.uk</u>>
Subject: Hunters Oak Farm

Dear Sirs

With reference to Hunters Oak Farm Licence Application. I would like to lodge my objection to the said application on the grounds of (1) public safety and (2) the prevention of public nuisance. With reference to public safety, the access to the site is via a derestricted public highway which is very narrow and unlit and my concern is people leaving the site on foot which they will, will be put at risk. Even though the site is obviously in a large field event goers who will be leaving the site around 11pm to midnight have to pass through a built up residential area before they can disperse onto major routes. This in my opinion will make the issue of noise and disturbance a reason of concern.

Yours faithfully

Tom Porter Elected member for Whittlefield with Ightenhill

Sent from my iPad

Councillor Tom Porter Councillors Members











Burnley Borough Council, Town Hall, Manchester Road, Burnley, Lancashire. BB11 9SA

Our terms and disclaimers apply to this email and any attachments. For full details, see <u>our terms</u> and <u>disclaimer</u>

John Yardley

From:

John Yardley

Sent:

15 May 2017 10:48

To:

Councillor Tom Porter

Subject:

Hunters oak Farm application



Dear Councillor Porter,

With reference to the above and your objection to the application I ask that you forward details of your address to us.

By providing the requested details this will allow the Licensing Authority as required under the regulations to send a formal written invitation by post to attend the hearing and a right to speak at the hearing should you wish to do so.

In order to comply with statutory time parameters I ask that you forward these details at the earliest opportunity.

Regards

John Yardley

24 Lingroon Drive

From:

licensing

Sent: To: 09 May 2017 10:56 Tony-Jean Mitchell

Cc:

Lisa Tempest

Subject:

RE: HUNTER'S OAK FARM EVENTS LICENCING.

Dear Mr & Mrs Mitchell

In response to your comments:

This application is made under the Licensing Act 2003, it may have been a previous planning application you refer to in your email which is governed by different legislation.

There is no requirement under the Licensing Act for us to order any pre application studies or reports. Having said that Planning and other agencies such as Environmental Health, Police, Fire etc are all responsible authorities and will have received a copy of the application, as with yourself they may make representations in connection with the application.

Under the Licensing Act 2003 there is no requirement for the Licensing Authority to consult residents. The consultation process is the responsibility of the applicant and consists of an advertisement in the local newspaper and notices to be displayed at the premises/site giving details of the application and final date for objections which is today...

I hope my response answers your queries and your previous objections to this application have been received and noted along with many others received.

The likely outcome will be that this application will go to a hearing.

Regards

John Yardley

From: Tony-Jean Mitchell [mailto:tonyandjeanmitchell@live.co.uk]

Sent: 09 May 2017 10:05

To: licensing

Cc: Tony Moores; anthony grice; Maria Chattle; Pamela Willmott; Penny Eminson; Ian Bass; Councillor Tom Porter;

Councillor Ida Carmichael; Stuart and Susan Wilson; bpixton@sky.com; frank.millington@ntworld.com;

stevevintin@hotmail.com

Subject: FW: HUNTER'S OAK FARM EVENTS LICENCING.

Dear Madam/Sir,

Referring to my email to you below.

I have since been informed that there was a similar application for events on the site (for quad biking) some time ago.

On that occasion a full environmental study was ordered. On that basis the application did not proceed.

As nothing has materially changed on the site or in the area I trust another study will be ordered.

I have also been informed that on the previous occasion residents in the Lower Manor area of Barden Lane were consulted because of the noise disturbance. Has this been done for the current application?

Tony Mitchell.

For Ightenhill Parish Council

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

From: Tony-Jean Mitchell Sent: 04 May 2017 19:56

To: frank.millington@ntlworld.com; stevevintin@hotmail.com

Subject: FW: HUNTER'S OAK FARM EVENTS LICENCING.

Frank/Stephen,

Please see below the email I sent to Burnley Council today on behalf of the parish council.

Best regards,

Tony.

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

From: Tony-Jean Mitchell Sent: 04 May 2017 10:35 To: licensing@burnley.gov.uk

Subject: FW: HUNTER'S OAK FARM EVENTS LICENSING.

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

From: Tony-Jean Mitchell
Sent: 04 May 2017 10:25
To: licencing@burnley.gov.uk

Cc: Tony Moores; anthony grice; Maria Chattle; Pamela Willmott; Penny Eminson; lan Bass; Tom Porter; Ida

<u>Carmichael</u>; <u>Stuart and Susan Wilson</u>; <u>bpixton@sky.com</u> <u>Subject</u>: HUNTER'S OAK FARM EVENTS LICENSING.

Dear Madam/Sir,

The above licensing application has been discussed by councillors of IGHTENHILL PARISH COUNCIL. I Have been asked to convey our comments regarding this issue.

Ightenhill is a purely residential area. The application clearly states that the events would be open to the public 10am until midnight. The influx of such a large number of people (up to 5,000!) arriving before 10am and leaving in the early hours of the morning, having consumed alcohol and possibly other stimulants would have a catastrophic effect on local residents. The application also states that "Any sales of alcohol made for consumption off the premises will be made in sealed containers". This implies that people will be leaving the event and walking through residential areas carrying and consuming alcohol.

This will undoubtedly result in antisocial behaviour and litter. Young families with children are particularly concerned about safety. The application mentions the involvement of an Event Safety Advisory Group. This is very vague. Who will these people be and who will coordinate this function?

Ightenhill Park Lane is around one mile long with housing on both sides and avenues/streets leading off. It would be virtually impossible to control crowds particularly leaving late at night and into the early hours.

The Lane is very narrow at the final third of it's length with no footpath or street lighting. It is designated as a public highway all the way down to the river but is a rough unmade surface beyond a gate. The application does not adequately explain how traffic will be controlled, where it will enter the site, or where parking will be available.

Safety of pedestrians must be ensured. It has to be understood that walkers, cyclists, and horse riders use the lane constantly. In our view a considerable police presence would be required.

Ightenhill Barn next to the venue is a home for young people with behavioural problems. How do we know how these events would impact upon these people? Surely the two should not be in close proximity.

The venue is a field of considerable size. It is green belt and is known for it's diversity of wild life. This will be completely obliterated by regular invasions of these proportions. Who will deal with the resulting Litter and sewage?

Events will be both outdoors and indoors. Where will indoor events take place? No explanation. The applicant is not the owner of the property.

What is the significance of the licencing authority being Ribble Valley Borough Council?

It is of great concern that the applicant has been selling tickets for the Drop The Beat event since March and booking performers. They require the licence to start 10/05/17 whereas the deadline for comments and objections is only the day before this on the 9th. All this implies that the applicant knows the licence will be granted. A very unsatisfactory state of affairs!

We strongly request that the licencing authority and the highways department should view the area before a decision is made. This cannot be passed "on the nod".

Finally, this application was not adequately made known to the people most affected by it. That is to the hundreds of people who live in the area of Park Lane and surrounding streets. NO COPY WAS POSTED TO THE PARISH COUNCIL. The only way it was spotted was by an observant dog walker who saw a small notice posted near the site. This was long after tickets were on sale and the event was being organised. May I ask that with applications such as this, which will adversely affect our residents, We are given adequate and timely information.

Tony Mitchell.

For Ightenhill Parish Council.

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

John Yardley

From:

Tony-Jean Mitchell <tonyandjeanmitchell@live.co.uk>

Sent:

15 May 2017 15:06

To:

John Yardley

Subject:

RE: Hunters Oak Farm application



Hi John,

My address is:

19 Helvellyn Drive Burnley BB12 OTA.

Regards,

Tony Mitchell Ightenhill Parish Council.

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

From: John Yardley

Sent: 15 May 2017 12:30

To: Tony-Jean Mitchell (tonyandjeanmitchell@live.co.uk)

Subject: Hunters Oak Farm application

Dear Sir/Madam,

With reference to the above and your objection to the application I ask that you forward details of your address to us.

By providing the requested details this will allow the Licensing Authority as required under the regulations to send a formal written invitation by post to attend the hearing and a right to speak at the hearing should you wish to do so.

In order to comply with statutory time parameters I ask that you forward these details at the earliest opportunity.

Regards

John Yardley

John Yardley Licensing & Compliance Officer Governance Law & Reg











Burnley Borough Council, Town Hall, Manchester Road, Burnley, Lancashire. BB11 9SA



Frank

From:

"Frank" <frank.millington@ntlworld.com>

Date:

04 May 2017 15:12

To:

licensing@burnley.gov.uk>

Subject:

APPLICATION FOR "DROP THE BEAT" concert at Hunters Oak Farm. Ightenhill Park Lane.

Burnley.BB12 0RW.

Madam/Sir.

I wish to object to the above concert on June 24th 2017 plus a further 7 concerts which are planned throughout the year.

Ightenhill area is a quiet residential area with a mixture of elderly residents & families with young children

The lane is a major recreational area for walkers, (with or without dogs) cyclists, horse riders, families with children

in buggies & on small bicycles.

We have already seen an increase in traffic mainly due to the residential home at Hunters Oak Barn which is being used for

young adults with behavioural problems. This is approximately 100 metres from the proposed venue.

The traffic includes Taxis(at high speeds) ambulances & police vehicles.

I muy t

Ightenhill Park Lane is a very narrow lane with neither pavements nor lighting of any description.

To imagine what kind of noise & volume or traffic events like this would cause beggars belief How it could take place without danger to the public is cause for concern.

A factor which has come to light is that Artists have been approached to perform at these venues & tickets have

gone on sale.

This would seem to be against any democratic process, until the application for the license has first been passed

by the appropriate ruling body.

I can only hope that my objections are given a fair hearing which if successful will give peace of mind to the very concerned local

council tax paying residents of the Ightenhill area.

frank.millington@ntlworld.com

John Yardley

From:

Frank <frank.millington@ntlworld.com>

Sent:

15 May 2017 13:57

To:

John Yardley

Subject:

Re: Hunters Oak Farm application



Dear Sir.

Many thanks for your E. Mail.

Here are the details you requested.

Frank Millington. 4 Helvellyn Drive.

Ightenhill Burnley

Lancs.

BB12 OTA

From: John Yardley

Sent: Monday, May 15, 2017 10:40 AM To: frank.millington@ntlworld.com
Subject: Hunters Oak Farm application

Dear Sir,

With reference to the above and your objection to the application I ask that you forward details of your address to us.

By providing the requested details this will allow the Licensing Authority as required under the regulations to send a formal written invitation by post to attend the hearing and a right to speak at the hearing should you wish to do so.

In order to comply with statutory time parameters I ask that you forward these details at the earliest opportunity.

Regards

John Yardley

John Yardley Licensing & Compliance Officer Governance Law & Reg









Burnley Borough Council, Town Hall, Manchester Road, Burnley, Lancashire. BB11 9SA

Our terms and disclaimers apply to this email and any attachments. For full details, see <u>our terms</u> and disclaimer